
Central Church of Christ
June 1, 2025

Welcome to

Worship
Sunday Mornings 10:30

2nd 4th & 5th Sunday evenings 6:00

1st & 3rd Sundays: potluck lunch, afternoon service

 Bible Studies & Children’s classes
Sunday Mornings 9:30

Ladies Bible Class Tuesdays 10 am 

Wednesday Evenings 6:00

TO OUR GUESTS 
We are honored that you are here today.  
We are a church family who seek to be 
followers of Jesus and to be  true to the 
Bible.  We hope you will  find our worship 
spiritual and uplifting. Our wish is to get to 
know you and that you feel welcome here.  

The Summer Series 
starts June 4 at 6:00 
with Jarrett Haydon 

from Happy Church of 
Christ!  Meal to follow!

Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and 
admonishing one another in all wisdom, singing psalms 

and hymns and spiritual songs, with thankfulness in 
your hearts to God.  Colossians 3:16 Picnic at the 

Browns!
June 1, 5:00

Summer Outreach

for children

 5-5th grade

Every Tuesday,

 9-11:30

See Sharla 

for details.

The Bible Says

Apostle Paul said, “Speak to one another with psalms, hymns, and 
spiritual songs. Sing and make music in your heart to the Lord…” 
(Ephesians 5:19). In this one passage, the Bible tells us all we need to 
know about singing when we are worshipping the Lord together. Singing 
is one of the most emotional aspects of our worship time together. When 
we properly sing to speak to one another, we are teaching and 
encouraging them because what we sing are to be the very words and 
sentiments from God’s Word. These songs then elicit personal responses 
and reactions from our minds and hearts. The value of singing is found in 
its command by God. He knows that spiritual songs have an impact on 
our hearts and thoughts. So, when we sing and are sung to, we will 
reflect on our relationship with God and become more closely in tune 
with His desire for our lives.

We also learn from this passage that we are to sing and make music in 
our hearts to the Lord. Our Father is due all praise and honor both today 
and forever. He deserves constant and concentrated thanksgiving for who 
He is and what He has done for us. We do this in our prayer. We do this in 
the way we live our lives. He also wants us to do this in song, with our 
hearts. It is certainly noteworthy that God is a singer. We see Him singing 
to His people in Zephaniah 3:17 “God will take great delight in you, He 
will quiet you with His love, and He will rejoice over you with singing.”  
May God find in our hearts a willingness to sing with enthusiasm, 
understanding, and love, with all thanksgiving. May God be exalted in our 
worship to Him.

THE LORD IS COMING    Stacy McCasland



Prayers

Assisted Living: Ramona Raymond, Lanelle 

Dovel, Patsy Baggett

Extended Family: Duane Tracy (Debi Huff’s 

family), Kevin Daniel (Jim Ober’s nephew), 

Dony House,  (Judy Leatherman’s nephew), 

Nelda Elliff (Becky’s sister-in-law).

Community: Velen Benavidez

Our Missions: Bible Chair, High Plains 

Children’s Home, AIM, Sunset School of 

Preaching

Activities

Several of our youth left for Camp Blue Haven this 
morning.  Please pray for a safe and awesome trip!

This evening, June 1, is our picnic at the Brown’s, 
starting at 5:00.  Please bring a lawn chair and mosquito 
spray is also suggested.  Hot dogs and fixings will be 
provided.  We will not have potluck today.

WOW starts this Tuesday,  June 3, from 9-11:30.  We will 
study one of the “great gifts of God” this week, 
astronomy.  We need your 20 oz. soda bottles. Thank 
you for your response and generosity to WOW!

Our Summer Series will begin at 6:00 this Wednesday, 
June 4, with Jarrett Haydon from Happy.  We will have a 
meal following the lesson.  If you can help with meals 
during the Summer Series, please check the list on the 
activity table.

Worship

Leaders
Welcome:

Song Leader:

Scripture:

Message:

Lord’s Supper: 

Closing Prayer:

Today
June 1
Brian Bailey

Larry Stewart

Zach McDaniel

Stacy McCasland

Jacob Liles

Brit Liles

Anthony McDaniel

Rudy Melendrez Jr

Zach McDaniel

Children’s Bible Class Teachers:
Wed night, June 4-Ross and Tonya

Nursery, June 8-Deborah

Next Week
June 8
Brian Bailey

Toby Brown

Carson McDaniel

Stacy McCasland

Jacob Liles

Brit Liles

Anthony McDaniel

Rudy Melendrez Jr

Calvin Klein

Our Shepherds

Toby Brown
Larry Stewart
Daryl Tucker

Our Deacons
Brian Bailey

Richard Combest
Kevin Leatherman

Bobby Moudy
Danny Tucker

Our Minister
Stacy McCasland

News and Notes  

Don Rouse is at home and feeling pretty good.  He will start chemo again in about a week.

Embree McConnell, granddaughter of Stacy and Lisa, went to see a specialist in Dallas last Wednesday.  
The family feels optimistic about a new direction for treatment.

Treva Murrell is still in Swisher Memorial Hospital and enjoys visits.

Hazel Hatcher, a friend of the Bailey’s from Shallowater, remains on a ventilator.  Please pray that her 
white blood count returns to normal.  Hazel is in the hospital in Lubbock.

Records
5/25/2025

  Tulia Bible Class: 48
Tulia Worship: 92

Contribution:
$1,499

Budgeted
Contribution:

$3,595

If you would like to donate to the work of the 
Lord’s church, please locate the contribution 

basket at the back of the auditorium.

Happy Birthday!  4th--Miko Tucker and 
Deaune McCrary:  7th --Terry Cash

The High Plains Children’s Home Change 

for Children campaign begins today!  

Please pick up a change can and fill it 

up between now and Sunday, August 31.  

Also give online at hpch.org/giving. 
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